
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MINUTES for: 17.01.2023 
 
This is what we discussed and the decisions we made during our meeting: 

 
1. Children in Need Day  

 
Thank you to everyone for getting involved with Children in Need. We  
raised £101! Well done everyone!  
 
 

2. 20’s Plenty 

 
We have decided, along with the children from Goldsborough to send letters to our local MP to ask 
for the speed limit to be reduced outside of school. This week, we have planned our letters to the 
local council and at our next meeting we will be writing and creating posters to share with the local 
residents and the council. If you would like to get involved, please just ask us and we will give you 
the information you need to make your own poster. 

 

3. Improving the shelter 
This week we have also discussed the shelter and what we would like to do to improve it for the 
Spring and Summer. Some of our ideas include: 

 
What do you think we could do to improve the shelter further? What ideas do you have to raise money 
for this project?  

Thank you to School Council for continuing to make our school a better place. Thank you also to 

the rest of the school for sharing their thoughts and opinions on how we can improve our school 

and help other people in the local area.  

SICKLINGHALL 

Present (Who is at the meeting?) 

Y6: ✓✓✓✓✓ Y5: ✓✓   Y4: ✓✓  Y3: ✓✓ Y2: ✓✓✓ 

GOLDSBOROUGH and SICKLINGHALL  
School Council 2022 - 23 

 
 

Class suggestions:  
-Raise money by having a sponsored table tennis tournament  
- Sponsored mile on the playground 
- Bun sale  
- Seed sale (sell seeds and plant them around the shelter) 
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4. Suggestions box 
Suggestions in the box last half term included:  
Dragon Ball Manga – in what format?  
More footballs  
Just being kind (we loved this one!) 
Healthier snacks in school  
Football Club run by Year 6 
Everyone respect everyone else (we loved this one too!) 
Another football tournament with Goldsborough 
More after school activities (We have discussed this with Mrs Richards who will be talking to staff 
about running further after school activities) Which after school clubs would you be interested in 
attending?  

 
 
 

5. House Points 
 

Our new house shields have been revealed this week and Housepoints will begin on Monday 23rd. At 
the end of each week, the prefects will collect in the House Point charts from each class and they will 
be counted and added to our running totals. At the end of each term there will be a House prize so get 
collecting as soon as you can!  
 

These are our new House Shields:  
 

    
  

      

 
Thank you to everyone who was involved in the competition. There are elements from many 
different designs and I am sure you will agree, they look fantastic!  
 

 

6. School Food Policy 
Following our Class Council meetings, we have finalised our snacks and healthy lunch list 
for the School Food Policy. We have decided we would like to make it clear what is and is 
not allowed in school. This is what is on our list:  
 
Healthy Snacks:  
- Rice cakes  
- Raisins (any dried fruit)  
- Fresh fruit 
- Bread sticks 
- Cereal Bars (must not contain nuts or say ‘may contain nuts’)  
- Cheese and crackers 

 
NO nuts and NO chocolate  
 

Class suggestions: 
Local litter picks 
Gardening club 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



The School Council section of the School Food Policy is being checked by Mrs Ellis and will be 
shared with our Governors at their next meeting.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thank you, 
 
 
 
 
 

What next? 
 

Read these minutes to your classmates and bring the results to the next School Council 
meeting. 
 

Thank you to all of our School Council members for making school a better place.  
 

Mrs Richards  
 


